

Cabinet Meeting

10/4/2023

Jonah Steinweh-Adler

Vice President

- I. Just general questions about how to get the composting initiative pushed further II. Questions about fundraising
 - A. Ethan Bose is going to reach out to manager of applebees so he can figure out the fundraising
 - 1. He needs to figure out how to actually obtain the money on

Ethan Bose

Director of Treasury

- I. Finance training went well
 - A. Will be holding a makeup at the end of the month
 - B. Many people showed up which was great
- II. Working on contingency plan for Rhody Archery

Cameron Chadronet

Moderator of Assembly

- I. Cam and Lauren held the bill writing workshop
- II. Tonight we will have bystander prevention training
- III. Next week we will have Joe Paradise (director) and Michael Jegoda? (public safety guy) both from TAP
 - A. This will be a time that we will be able to air our questions about the new bill that will be coming down
- IV. We have a senator that has been absent from meetings that the court will need to expel
- V. FIRST BILLS OF THE SEMESTER ARE ON THE FLOOR!
 - A. First one is just announcing the elections dates!

Lauren Peckham

Academic Affairs Chair

- I. Hosting academic club highlights of the week!
- II. She is pushing her instagram

III. Professional attire sale at JCPenney

A. 4-7pm on Sunday night

IV. Attendance improved

A. Shoutout to Cam from the last assembly!

V. Workshop that her and Cam did was super good

A. People got great practice writing bills

B. Last session from 3-4pm this Friday

VI. First academic complaint from this semester

A. Student was able to actually resolve their problem

VII. Raising the discussion of updating the display board

A. We should reach out to the DOC and Ramez

1. We should shout out idea with what they should fill out on the display case

a) One should be general senate information

(1) When are the meetings

(2) Stuff about elections

(3) Who are guest speakers

b) Chairs and vice chairs could make little bits

VIII. Idea raised!

A. Monthly calendar uploaded to the website to see programs

1. Each committee chair could just send their events for the month and we could make a mock up for the month

Sophia Buono

Campus Affairs Chair

I. Started a google drive where big action items can be shared so her team can work on things together

A. She has Kiersten to help with the SAS

B. Kendall has been helping with the QR codes??

C. Roddy and Justin are working on trying to get free STI testing from the health center

II. October 19 @ 6:30 there is a dining hall accountability tour with Pierre St. Germain.

1. This is to see if dining hall is following through on what is supposed to be done?

2. She wants to field questions from the dining hall

III. She has not heard from the library about the laptop situation

IV. She has been working on a parking bill -It works to address parking tickets on campus

- A. The ask for the first offense for parking tickets be lowered
 - 1. It is varied right now (handicap offense are different from just parking in from spots)
 - 2. They are not even ticketing properly
- B. Students should be able to utilize open parking spots after 5 p.m.
- C. Suspend the ticketing on the weeks

Meilin Reyes

Cultural Affairs Chair

- I. Narcan training coming back
 - A. Nov 20th @ 4:30 at Atrium 2
 - 1. She is going to send a message to all the clubs and organizations
 - 2. SOLC is leading it and will provide excused absences for those who need it
 - B. Planning trivia night
 - 1. ASA (Asian Student Association) will be running it
 - 2. It will Oct. 24th 6 or 6:30 in quinn hall
 - C. Multicultural Orgs have their tailgate
 - 1. In the Keany parking lot on Saturday from 9am-1pm
 - D. Inter Religious organization fair
 - 1. Nov 9th 11:30 in MSSC

Chris Hoover

External Affairs Chair

- I. Working with george and ellen to jump-start the off-campus newsletter
- II. He is working on a parking bill that he has been working on with Campus Affairs Chair Sophia Buono
- III. Beginning to create an instagram

Nick Johnson

Student Organizations Chair

- I. Hosted the presidents meeting

- A. 90 people were on the zoom
 - B. Seemed like 70 clubs came out to the meeting
- II. Lucas Dewitt will be sending which clubs need to be part of URinvolved III.
Finance training was hosted
- IV. Nick has been working on a lot of stuff with SOC and it is taking some more times